ERCOT INDEPENDENT OVERSIGHT GROUP

The ERCOT Independent Oversight Group (“EIOG”) would monitor the ERCOT market to identify and report on potential inefficiencies and market manipulation.  The EIOG would work for the ERCOT Board of Directors (Board) and report independently to the Public Utility Commission of Texas (PUCT).  The EIOG would be located within the ERCOT offices to permit easy access to the market data and operations personnel, at a remote location, or any combination thereof.  

The EIOG would address:  (1) the performance of markets run by ERCOT; (2) the conduct of individual market participants, including observable attempts at market manipulation; and, (3) factors that impair the efficiency of the markets.  The EIOG would also be responsible for monitoring ERCOT operations, including whether ERCOT treats all market participants in a neutral, nondiscriminatory manner.  The EIOG would focus principally on factors that might contribute to economic inefficiency in ERCOT, which might include market design flaws, market operations inconsistent with the ERCOT Protocols, inefficiencies created by and/or contained in the ERCOT Protocols, and market entry barriers.  The EIOG would have unlimited access to data acquired and maintained by ERCOT 

The EIOG would submit written reports to the PUCT and the ERCOT Board regarding observed actions or rules causing potential inefficiencies or market manipulation, including an annual report incorporating its findings.  The annual report would include:  (1) a general description of the ERCOT wholesale and retail market operations and market prices; (2) an analysis of market structures and participant behavior; and (3) an overall assessment of market efficiency that might include a simulated competitive benchmarks.  The annual report would be made public subject to data aggregation or other appropriate protections to maintain confidentiality.

The PUCT or the ERCOT Board also could request the EIOG to review specific issues and render reports of its findings. In addition, the EIOG would provide its analyses and reports (without divulging otherwise market sensitive information or conclusions) to ERCOT management and PUCT market oversight staff.  In addition, the EIOG would be required to report to the PUCT market oversight staff any instances of conduct by market participants that appear to be inconsistent with the ERCOT Protocols.  Early reporting of questionable conduct would permit timely coordination between the EIOG and PUCT market oversight staff to determine the best methods for investigating and evaluating conduct that could be harmful to the market.
 

